
OFFICIAL BOARD 

A meeting of the Official Board was held on 

Sunday, November 26, 1950, immediately following the morning 
Worship Service. 

Pastor Wallace S. Bragg presided. 

There were present: Bros. Hollahan, Krause, Heintz, 
Bogdan, Alexander, Elmer Day, Walter Hepworth, Fred Hepworth, 
McAnney, Albert Clark, Robert Lafferty, Frank Simokat, Sisters 
Maude Nethery, Griffin .and Payne. 

The meeting was opened with prayer. 
The Pastor stated that the meeting had been called 

with reference to our Missionary Program. Bro. Ball had made the 
statement that if the two missionaries S-)ringfield had in mind 
for us to take on and support were not ready, that he could 
find two that were ready to go to South America. From contact with 
Springfield, or the Missions Department, it was ascertained that 
it was their desire that Highway take on the two nurses that had 
been previously referred to then. Consequently he thought it 
order that we discuss the advisability of Highway backing the 
two nurses, Sisters Betty June Shakleton and Hilda Eichen, who 
were preparing to go to the Gold Coast as Missionary Nurses. 

It was stated that the cost would be alp-Proximately 
the same as that previously paid the Shirers. 

On motion duly made, seconded and carried, Sisters 
Betty June Shackleton and Hilda Eichen were taken on as Highway 
Missionary Nurses for the Gold Coast. 

A motion was made, seconded and carried, that an 
investigation be made with reference to the suggestion by Brother 
Ball at the Thanksgiving Convention for a missionary to the 
Latin American Field, and also as to the desire of our own members 
who have gone to Bible School who might have calls for the 
mission field. 

There being no further business, the meeting 
adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted, 
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Church Clerk 


